WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Hall On The Hill 6th May 2009 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman Jim Biggin; Maureen Biggin; Terry Morgan; John Pendrill; Janet Robson; 
2. Apologies for absence: Roger Hamilton; Sue Shlackman;
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 1st April 2009 were approved 
4. Treasurer’s Report: no transactions
5. Membership Secretary: one collector has finished
6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: the next meeting is in June 2009
7. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report
8. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: no report
9. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: Our invoice for money spent on behalf of FOSCH has finally been paid. Janet Robson reported a stilted meeting with the emphasis still on organised walks etc.
10. St Catherine’s Hill Management Plan: the postponed preliminary meeting at CBC to form a management committee for The Hill was held and we are represented along with other interested parties and local ward councillors. The next meeting is scheduled for 8th May 2009 when we will make our £1,000 contribution
11. PACT: the local police will be holding an open day 23rd May
12. Planning Issues: the enforcement order on 4 St Catherine’s Way has still not been issued. CBC is still considering what action, if any, to take regarding the Hurn Road-Fairmile Road roundabout. The Audit Commission report has criticised CBC on some minor issues.
13. CBC Conduct of Retrospective Planning Applications: Terry Morgan is to meet Michael Turvey
14. New Combined Website: this has progressed and is nearly ready for more public display. It was resolved that: Terry Morgan will look into incorporating visual enhancements suggested by Maureen Biggin; everybody should try to take some digital photographs of the local area for incorporation into the site; our target is to involve the JCCRA in June 2009
15. Accidents on the Spur Road:  Jim Biggin reported that the airport management are sympathetic to the problems caused by the police closing the spur road and have raised the issue with Dorset Police but with little effect. It was resolved that we will raise the issue with the Police Committee after the June local elections.
16. Hall on The Hill Golden Brick Scheme:  no details had been circulated
17. Dorset Waste Strategy: John Pendrill has raised the question of no cost analysis being present in the strategy paper with KPMG who act for The Audit Commission in their dealings with DCC.
18. The meeting closed at 9.15 pm. Next committee meeting is on Wednesday 3rd June at 7.30pm at The Hall on The Hill 
